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     Class 2 Newsletter – Spring 2  





















Our Whole School Value this half term is


RESPECT 


We hope you all had a nice break, with plenty of time outside in the fresh air. As we go into the new half term, we are looking forward to jumping straight back into our work, with lots more fun and learning to be getting on with. Year 2 is a very important year for your child and it is vital that your child is supported to complete all activities and homework tasks sent home. This will help them to consolidate all previous learning.   











TOPIC 


HISTORY - We will be learning about significant historical places in our locality. We will begin with a walk in our local area looking at the old buildings and taking a closer look at Bramley Baths.    





 SCIENCE – We will be looking at plants. We will plan an experiment, observe and describe how seeds and bulbs grow into mature plants. We will investigate and describe how plants need light, water and a suitable temperature to grow and stay healthy. 





COMPUTING – We will be using the iPads to complete the topic of effective searching. This unit will enable us to not only complete the Computing unit but also to investigate our half term History and science topics. 











Maths





  Multiplication and Division 


Recognising, making & adding 


equal groups


The X sign


Multiplication sentences


Arrays


Times tables doubling halving 


Dividing by 2, 10


Solving word problems division


 








Length and Height





Measuring in cm


Measuring in M


Comparing lengths


Solving Word Problems


Compare mass, volume & capacity











Literacy





Writing to recount – Half term break 


Writing instructions – make a healthy sandwich    


Creating a local area & Bramley Baths fact file 


Write a recount – The Disgusting Sandwich 














Weekly Spelling - Please remember to practise the spellings that are in the homework book and apply them by writing a few sentences using those spelling. Children need to know how to read and spell all of the words. The more your child practises these the more fluent their reading will become and the better their writing will be.
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Diary Dates


 24.2.25 Dress in Red 


6.3.25 World Book Day


12.3.25 / 13.3.24: Parents evenings


17.3.25 Healthy week


19.3.25 Science S-Factor Final  


21.3.25 Comic relief


2.3.25 Easter Service                       


4.4.25 Break up for Easter holiday





Homework and Reading


Thank you to everyone who supports their child at home with homework. In Year 2 homework is more about getting children into the routine of doing homework and allowing extra time to practise work done in class; we do try to ensure that the children can complete their homework independently so please let us know if there is anything you are unsure of. Reading at home is vital; the aim is for children to read fluently and with expression, so we very much appreciate the time you give, both to listening to your children read and to reading to your children. We recommend that your child reads around four times a week. This will support their fluency and pace.  
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Reminders


Home time arrangements. If your child will be going home with anyone other than the adult who usually collects them from school, please make sure the office staff are informed beforehand, using passwords. 


Uniform. Please can you make sure that all of your child’s school and PE clothes and bags are clearly labelled with your child’s name. Names do wear off in the wash so items may need renaming. A lot of time is wasted trying to find jumpers / cardigans. 


Laces – If your child comes to school in shoes with laces, please help them to learn how to fasten them, so that the children can put on their own shoes to play outside quickly. 





PE


PE slots this half term are Tuesday and Friday. Your child will need their PE kit on each of these days. The children need to come to school wearing their P.E kit and trainers. The PE kit consists of PLAIN BLACK SHORTS OR LEGGINGS/JOGGERS with a PLAIN ROUND NECK WHITE T-SHIRT and appropriate footwear (trainers must be worn outdoors). As well as being good for your child’s health, PE is statutory, therefore all children must participate each lesson unless there is a medical reason to suggest otherwise. Please remove earrings for PE days and ensure long hair is tied up. Thank you.








We are very excited about this term and we are looking forward to seeing how much children progress over the coming weeks.  Best wishes,


Mrs Brier and Mrs Whitehead. 








